

Keep your face always toward the sunshine and shadows will fall behind you. Walt Whitman

# Family Campaign Celebrates Success!

Thank you to the staff, physicians and volunteers who supported the 2011 Family Giving Campaign. Together \$117,000 was pledged towards Windsor Regional Hospital programs and services – the best year yet!! To thank everyone for their generosity, celebration receptions are being held on Monday, April 30 from 2-4 p.m. in the Rehab Meeting Room at Malden Park and on Tuesday, May 1 from 2-4 pm in Auditorium B at Met Campus. Remember, you can sign up to participate in the campaign year round. Just visit the Windsor Regional Hospital Foundation page on the website.

## Participate in the World's Largest Boot Camp

Join the Climb Kili 2012 group on Saturday, May 5 at the WFCU Centre to be part of a World Record attempt to have the world's largest boot camp. The event is being held as a fundraiser towards the Climb Kili's pledge to Windsor Regional Hospital's Rehabilitation Program as part of the *Cornerstone of Caring* Campaign. For more information, email: climbkili2012@gmail.com.

# Schulich Students to Host Cut-a-Thon and BBQ at the Tayfour Campus

On April 20th, 2012, Schulich students will host a fundraising BBQ from 11 am to 1 pm at Malden Park in support of *Transition to Betterness*.. Purchase a \$2 / hotdog, a \$4 / hamburger or a veggie burger and \$1 for pop/water. A few 'volunteers' will be having their head's shaved as part of this event. Everyone is welcome — to the BBQ or to have their head shaved!

### National Day of Mourning—April 28th, 2012

An event will be held on April 28th, 2012 in Windsor to mark the National Day of Mourning—a day dedicated to those who have lost their lives in the workplace. The event will begin at 2 pm at Charles Clark Square (using 250 Windsor Avenue lobby if inclement weather prevails). The Keynote Speaker is Taras Natyshak, Essex MPP, NDP Labour Critic.

## Non-Smoking Policy in Effect

Everyone is reminded that the new Non-Smoking Policy came into effect April 1, 2012. Receptacles have been placed offsite at both campuses in order to keep property free of cigarette butts. Staff at both campuses are asked to respect the neighbours and use the receptacles at the edge of the properties.

### **Happy Volunteer Week!!!**

Kudos are extended to all WRH volunteers who dedicated their time and efforts in helping to provide Outstanding Care—No Exceptions!

#### Did you know?

From April 1, 2011 to March 31, 2012, Volunteers logged more than 62,000 hours at the Met and Tayfour Campuses. **WOW!** 

The Tribune is a Publication of the Public Affairs Department of Windsor Regional Hospital. Submissions can be made to gisele\_sullens@wrh.on.ca or by calling ext. 52008.